

Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply

Our ref: PET21102

Your ref: 10.4 Petitions

8 JUN 2017

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street BRISBANE QLD 4000 1 William Street Brisbane 4000 GPO Box 2644 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +61 7 3719 7300 Email mainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to petition number 2740-17 lodged on 9 May 2017 with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Mark Boothman MP, Member for Albert, about the reconstruction of Tamborine-Oxenford Road (John Muntz Causeway).

Golding Contractors Pty Ltd has been contracted to carry out the repairs to the John Muntz Causeway on Tamborine-Oxenford Road. This work commenced on 18 April 2017.

APA Gas has also started work to repair the gas pipeline at the bridge and City of Gold Coast will carry out repair work to its water main while the works are underway.

Residents and motorists in the area of the John Muntz Causeway have been advised of the timeframe for the repair, and are being kept up to date with the latest project developments via a dedicated email and SMS service. Residents are encouraged to subscribe to this service by sending their details to johnmuntz@tmr.qld.gov.au.

A comprehensive detour has been put in place for motorists and additional signage installed at the request of local businesses.

Yours sincerely

MARK BAILEY MP

Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply